
 
 
 
INTER-OFFICE MEMORANDUM    March 11, 2008 
 
TO:  Brad Winter, President, City Council 
 
FROM: Martin J. Chávez, Mayor 
 
SUBJECT: 2008 100 Days and Nights of Summer Overtime Enforcement  
  
The Albuquerque Police Department (APD) is eligible to receive a grant from the New Mexico 
Department of Transportation, Traffic Safety Bureau in the amount of $40,000 for a 100 Days and 
Nights of Summer traffic enforcement program.  
 
The grant funds will be utilized by APD to fund officer overtime to conduct high visibility patrols  
to enforce traffic laws with special focus on speeding, seatbelts, DWI and aggressive driving. 
 
Indirect costs of $2,348 and FICA charges of $580 are necessary to support this grant and are 
available in the FY08 Transfer to Operating Grants Fund Program in the General Fund. 
 
This Resolution is forwarded to the Council for its action. 
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